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Thank you, Madam President.

The Czech Republic supports the statement made on behalf of the European Union.

Over the past months, the situation in Syria has escalated into a full-fledged armed conflict. The spiral of destructive violence has resulted in ever increasing number of casualties and greater humanitarian crisis with serious regional implications. 

The Czech Republic strongly condemns all violence perpetrated by all parties. We are deeply concerned at the Commission of Inquiry findings that Government forces and the Shabbiha had committed gross human rights violations, crimes against humanity as well as war crimes, including the horrific massacre of Al-Houla. All that as a result of a deliberate state policy to turn its weapons indiscriminately against its citizens. We are also concerned that in response to these violations, some anti-Government armed groups resorted in their actions to serious human rights’ abuses.

Those responsible should be left in no doubt that they will be held accountable for their crimes. All human rights violations and abuses must be thoroughly investigated and prosecuted. To this end, we urge once again the UN Security Council to refer the situation to the International Criminal Court. The work of the Commission of Inquiry continues to be vital in this regard. 

We are also aware of the rapidly worsening humanitarian situation and we are grateful for the tireless efforts of the neighboring countries in hosting the refugees. Together with others, the Czech Republic has provided financial assistance through the ICRC to the Syrian people caught up in the conflict as well as to the refugees through the UNHCR Syria Regional Response Plan.

The Czech Republic supports an inclusive and peaceful political transition in Syria that reflects the legitimate aspirations of all segments of the society, including ethnic and religious minorities. In this respect, we fully support the endeavors of the newly appointed UN and Arab League’s envoy Lakhdar Brahimi.

Thank you, Madam President.

